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Pastor Pastoral Associate
Fr. Ryan Krueger Deacon Mark Hibbs

MASS SCHEDULE

Weekday Masses Confession
Wednesday | 8:20am Saturday | 3:30pm - 4:00pm
Friday | 8:20am First Friday | 7:50am

Other | By Appointment
Weekend Masses Adoration
Saturday | 4:30pm Saturday's 3:30-4pm

Sunday | 7:30am, 10:30am 1st Thurs. of the Month 7-4pm

Welcome!

It is our mission to continue the work of Jesus
through the building of a vibrant Catholic
Community of Word, Worship and Service.

GET IN TOUCH

920-743-4716 | office@ccparish.net
www.ccparish.net
25 N. Elgin Avenue | Sturgeon Bay, Wl 54235
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GOSPEL MEDITATION

Church Building Parish Office Hours
811 W. Juniper Street Monday - Thursday
Sturgeon Bay, Wl 54235 8:00am - 4:30pm
Parish Office & Office Closed

- 1:30pm - 2:00pm
Mailing Address Friday
25 N. Elgin Avenue 9:00am - 1:00pm

920-743-4716

oﬁice@ccpfarish.net St. John Bosco School
www.ccparish.net 730 W. Maple Street
920-743-4144

PARISH STAFF
Parish Office (920) 743-4716 office@ccparish.net

Pastor
Fr. Ryan Krueger | Ext. 303 | fr.ryankrueger@yahoo.com

Pastoral Associate
Deacon Mark Hibbs | Ext. 304 | markhibbs@centurytel.net
cell: (920)495-6658

Youth Minister Grades 6-12
Sarah Gavin | Ext. 306 | stgavin25@gmail.com

Business Manager
Tony Klink | Ext. 305 | accounting@ccparish.net

Administrative Coordinator
Tina Lauder-Boucher | Ext. 301 | office@ccparish.net

Parish Council President

Missy Marchant
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nance Council Chair

Randy Nesbitt SOn Of GOd

Trustees

Steve Laluzerne
Matt Fox
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MASS INTENTIONS

Saturday, March 4|

03:30-04:00pm | Adoration & Confessions
04:30pm | Margie Braun

Sunday, March 5| The 2nd Sunday of Lent
07:30am | People of Corpus Christi
09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary
10:30am | Adeline K. Engdahl (deceased)
Tuesday, March 7| Rosary 10am Church
09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary
Wednesday, March 8|

07:45am | Rosary

08:20am | James Jilot (deceased)
Thursday, March 9|

09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary
Friday, March 10|

07:50am | Rosary

8:20am| Rev. Gerald R. Falk (deceased)
Saturday, March 11|

03:30-04:00pm | Adoration & Confessions
04:30pm | People of Corpus Christi
Sunday, March 12| The 3rd Sunday of Lent
07:30am | Leonard & Joan Schartner (both deceased)
09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary
10:30am | William M. Baudhuin (deceased)

STEWARDSHIP

For the Week of February 17-23, 2023

Parish SUPPOrt.......ceevrieriercree e ens s $4,367.00
ONLING GIVINE...civcrrecrreeierrerieiseie e sresieensinne $2,984.00
OffErOrY. .. ettt $1,106.00
Total Deposit......cceirerrrerrensicsnssssrsrassasassene $8,457.00
Budgeted Weekly EXpenses........ccoureerenrerennnn.. 56,698.17
Weekly St, John Bosco School Subsidy............. $3,461.54
Weekly Shortage........ccinvveiinmniiscniniisonsnns ($1,702.71)

Purchase scrip before doing your shopping!
GIVE ONLINE! WWW.CCPARISH.NET

Corpus Christi Catholic Parish Support

2022 & 2021 Calendar Year Comparison

Parish Support |Jan. 1-Feb. 23, '23| Jan.1- Feb. 23, '22
Support Envelopes| 543,130 $43,358
Loose Collection $6,587 $4,584
Online Giving $9,650 $7,752
Total $59,367 $55,694

The Second Sunday of Lent March 5, 2023/ 3

READINGS FOR THE WEEK
Sunday: Gn 12:1-4a/Ps 33:4-5, 18-19, 20, 22 {22)/2 Tm 1:8b-
10/Mt 17:1-9

Monday: Dn 9:4b-10/Ps 79:8, 9, 11 and 13/Lk 6:36-38
Tuesday: Is 1:10, 16-20/Ps 50:8-9, 16bc-17, 21 and 23/Mt
23:1-12

Wednesday: Jer 18:18-20/Ps 31:5-6, 14, 15-16/Mt 20:17-28
Thursday: Jer 17:5-10/Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6/Lk 16:19-31
Friday: Gn 37:3-4, 12-13a, 17b-28a/Ps 105:16-17, 18-19, 20-
21/Mt 21:33-43,45-46

Saturday: Mi 7:14-15, 18-20/Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 9-10, 11-12/Lk
15:1-3,11-32

Next Sunday: Ex 17:3-7/Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9 (8)/Rom 5:1-2, 5-
8/Jn 4:5-42 or 4:5-15, 19b-26, 39a, 40-42

EDGE LIFE TEEN
Middle & High School Religious Education
and Youth Ministry News
Youth Ministry this week (March 8th)
Edge at St. Joseph: 530-6:45pm;Edge at Holy Name of
Mary: 6-7:30;Life Teen at St. Joseph: 6:30-7:45pm
Please make sure your son/daughter grades 6-11 are
attending Edge and Life Teen weekly (we understand there
will be things/sickness here and there!). We are having a
great year and we want to make sure your son/daughter
wants to be part of it!
We have a couple of spots left on our 2023 mission trip to
Texas! All current 8th graders through the class of 2023 are
invited! Why should teenagers go on a mission trip, Sarah?
Pon’t you realize how busy they are!
Yes, | do! And that’s one of the reasons they should go—to
take a week to slow down a bit. Why else? Let’s ask former
mission trip attendees: The Gospel became more real to
me.; Long lasting friendships and memories.; Life seemed
easier and it was great to focus on God and helping others.;
Sarah, you should require it. Parents should make their
kids go. They won't regret it; My faith grew
tremendously.; My eyes were opened to the suffering in
our country. Why wouldn’t | want to help?
et : e
Liturgy of the Word for Children! All children ages 4
through 3rd grade are invited to participate at the 10am
Sunday Mass at St. Joe's on March 12th & Sunday's after.
Genesis 2nd grade Parent Meeting: Wed. Mar. 8th
5:30pm at the church.
Option of the Poor Projects: Genesis children will be
putting Easter baskets together for our local nursing &
assistant living homes. Items they are collecting: small
baskets, Easter grass, bags of candy individ. wrapped,
small hand lotions, fuzzy socks and chapstick. If you know
of someone to receive one contact Laura 743-2062.
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PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Please pray for the repose of the soul of
Ruth Potier. May God welcome her home
and comfort her family in this time of
sorrow. May the knowledge of our prayers
and support give her family peace.
Blanket Mission G
Mark your calendar to join us in the parish center on
Wednesday's starting Feb. 15th 9-noon as we work
away on blankets/quilts for the missions. We will
continue until March 22nd.
Mass Cancellation & Office Closure
Please listen to WDOR-93.9FM or 910AM for cancellation
and closures. If the school is closed our office and Mass
will be cancelled. Also, if there is a 2 hour delay-morning
Mass will be cancelled.
40 Days for Life
The Lenten campaign starts Feb. 22nd-Apr. 2nd on the
sidewalk near Planned Parenthood-Oneida St. in Green
Bay. Door County parishes are 12-2pm on Mar. 5 & 19 &

April 2. For more info. or carpooling Dianne 743-2260.
" H ", ]

in Qur
Thomlies
cnd Prayers

That Man is You continues to meet on Saturday's at 8am
in St. Joe's Parish Social Hall. It will run through Holy
Saturday Apr. 8th. All men 18 & older are invited.

Bible Study at St. Joe's Faith F tion Cent
Join Penny Biwer as she leads a reviving bible study on
the weekly readings that will stir your spirit. Every
Tuesdav at 10am.

REMEMBERING HIS SACRIFICE

Corpus Christi Catholic Church
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PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Each Catholic is asked to preserve the penitential
purpose and character of Lent, which begins Ash
Wednesday. Catholics who have celebrated their 14th
birthday are to abstain from meat on Ash Wednesday, all

Fridays in Lent and Good Friday. In addition to abstaining
from meat, Catholics who have celebrated their 18th
birthday until they celebrate their 59th birthday are to
fast on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday. Those who are

bound to this regulation may only eat one full meal. Two
smaller meals are permitted if necessary to maintain
strength according to one’s needs but eating solid foods

between meals is not permitted.
Needed amount this year is $39,347.00] ¢

Received $10,250.00-only $29,097.00
yet to go! Thank you!
E!!ﬂanding Catholic Charities’ Reach
Many people across our Diocese have struggled with the
stress and anxiety of isolation, fear, loneliness and
financial insecurity. Through it all, Catholic Charities,
which is funded through the Bishop's Appeal, has been
there to accompany people and help them find hope.
Catholic Charities continues outreach to our brothers and
sisters regardless of their religious identity or affiliation.
An updated service model is making it possible to reach
even more people in our northernmost communities.
Truly, they are a light in the darkness.

Your gift to the Bishop's Appeal supports this important
work. You help bring hope to those who are most in need.
To make a gift today by mailing in your donation or visit
the Bishop’s Appeal website at
www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give, or call Tammy toll-
free at 877-500-3580, ext. 8123.

Praying the Memorare
Not all of our parishioners have returned to worship with
us on weekends since COVID, and we miss them. So, for
nine weekends beginning Feb. 11-12, and ending April 8-
9, we will ask Mary to intercede that they return by praying
a Memorare after Communion at all Masses.

Join us on Tuesday March 7th in the parish office
2:30-3:30pm. Contact Monica with questions
at pixwords47@gmail.com,



Father Tony Birdsall Prayer & Reflection Garden Update

We as a parish are very fortunate to have this beautiful and peaceful place where we are all

welcome to come and spend time in prayer and reflection. We want to preserve this garden for future
generations to come and experience this unique space to pray as well.

In consulting with a local landscape company to get an estimate for the 2023 season, which is
approx. $2745.00 and includes:

Spring & Fall cteanup ~ Irrigation startup & shutdown - Installation & removal of burlap

It was also brought to our attention that there are some big repairs that will need to be addressed in
the future.
1. Condition of the garden walls
These are dry stack walls and are falling over from water drainage and the roots of the cedars
that get burlapped. This will continue as the cedars grow
2. Cedars along the edge that get burlapped
They have a lifespan and are at mid to end of that lifespan
They are getting holes in them and are losing aesthetics, while we are spending thousand of
dollars to burlap them
Eventually, they will get toc large and need to be removed
3. *Apreliminary proposal was given with an estimate of approx. $22,300.00 for the following:
Removal of atl exterior cedar trees and root system
Repair of East section of compromised existing wall:
Removal of all stones, reconstruction of wall, installation of geo grid textile behind
wall, installation of corrugated drain pipes through wall.
Installation of 4ft tall decorative {black) metal fence around perimeter of garden, concreted
into ground
* Prices subject to change upon final agreement of goods and services selected, as well as, any
unforeseen bedrock or objects unearthed during excavation.

This preliminary proposal will be given to the Buildings and Grounds committee and they will monitor
this as to when the repairs may need to be done and how to move forward to have funds to cover this large
expense.

Blessings,

Cami Gunnlaugsson
Parish Council Member



Spirituality For The Long Haul

Monica Hitbert

Just as the four seasons cycle from Spring to Winter, so too, the Liturgical seasons have their appointed time
to manifest themselves through the richness of their rituals, symbols, songs and prayers. Our journey
through Advent not only marked the beginning of our Liturgical Year, but also held the promise that no
matter how dark, long and cold the nights can be, they held the promise of the coming Light that would
return. Then, guided by the Star of Bethlehem we were reminded that we can all find our way home and
awaken to the Bethlehem that dwells in each of us, a season when all creation groaned in the one great act
of giving birth — Christ among us. We have now passed through the small restful period of Ordinary Time
to the Liturgical Season of Lent, the season that initiates us into the most sacred season of the Liturgical
Year, but also a season of real soul searching. The Church gives us this time to retreat into the wilderness
with Jesus and enter a time of real conversion for new life to spring forth.

When Jesus retreated into the desert, he knew what lay ahead. Those 40 days were His time to prepare and
reflect on the work He accomplished, people He met, and the behaviors of the various groups He
encountered. Holy Week would be one huge event after another. Forty days in the desert was His
opportunity to settle His soul and mind on what was about to happen.

The Church gives us the gift of these 40 days as a time to quiet ourselves and enter the desert of our own
lives, settle ourselves and do some deep-down soul searching. It is a time to take stock of our own lives and
reflect on the lessons, values, and principles that Jesus teaches and instills in us. It is a sacred time to ponder
and reflect on the glory of Holy Week. It is also a time to revive and renew our joy and love for the richness
of our faith, spirituality, and religion. Itis a time to feel God’s love and ponder what His resurrection means
for us.

Like Jesus, our 40 days will also end in the glory of the resurrection. Our goal is to get to our own
resurrection- (a revival, renewal, a lifting of our minds, hearts, and souls) by reflecting on the process of
Jesus’ life, death, and resurrection. There 1s much work to accomplish in ourselves and we might think that
40 days is not long enough. Practice embodying the heart of Jesus. Listen to the Gospel message and learn
to love as He loved, live as He lived and serve as He served. We learn. We grow. We transform. This is the
ascension and resurrection of our hearts, minds and souls. Jesus journeys with us. He brings us along with
Him on the path to resurrection. When you sit in Church during Holy Week there is some darkness, but do
not wallow in darkness. There is always dark before the light. Go through Lent with your eyes set on Easter
and the glory of the resurrection. Know it is about all of us being filled with the love of God and the light
of the risen Jesus.

What are you going to do with your 40 days? What are you going to do to prepare for your own resurrection?
What do you want to continue dotng? What do you want to let go of? Do you want to venture out in a
new direction? Will you reflect on where your life is heading? What will these 40 days be for you as you
rise up? Your resurrection is not about your death. It ts about lifting your soul, opening your heart to the
wonder of leamning about your own spirituality.

The highlight of the Liturgical year occurs on Easter when we are all lifted up on that day. I can imagine
Jesus saying to us, “Pick up your cross. Believe in me and we will rise together.”
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St. John Bosco School is shaping future leaders by providing academic excellence in a caring
4K-B Catholic environment where God’s gifts are nurtured and where faith is put into action.
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From the Principal

“Remember that you are dust, and
to dust you shall return.”

The imposition of ashes is amazing to
children. They marvel at the sight of
adults wearing ashes. At first they
wear their own ashes as a sign that “I
am one of them” or “I belong.” As
they hear the language about sin,
forgiveness and repentance, they
begin to wear them as an admission
that “yes, I, too, am a sinner.” This is
not an easy step for children who are
repeatedly told that they are
"wonderful" and "capable." It also
flies in the face of frequent adult
insistence that they can make good
choices which is often taken to mean
“if you try hard enough, you won’t be
a sinner.” Ash Wednesday makes it
easier to make the admission that
“yes, 1 too am a sinner” by setting it
in the presence of everyone else
making the same admission. We are
all first marked with the cross using
water {and sometimes oil) at our
baptisms. At that time to be marked
with the cross is a wonderful
thing. We are identified as the loved
children of God. On Ash Wednesday
we are marked with the cross using
ashes and the words, “remember you
are dust.” The ashes and words
remind us that we are not so
wonderful. In fact, we are all sinners.
Fortunately, the sign is not an X,
marking us as hopeless, but a cross
reminding us that God loves and
forgives us, sinners though we be.

In spite of their interest in the
ashes, for children Ash Wednesday is
mainly the beginning of Lent. Lent is
for them spring training for

disciples. We begin the season
admitting to ourselves and others
that we are not perfect disciples and
are fortunate that God loves and
forgives us anyway. We then commit
to doing better. When children are
offered specific doable disciplines
that will help them be better at
praying, Bible reading, and serving
others, they respond
enthusiastically. Having committed
themselves to such disciple training,
they come to communion as to the
training table. Here they are
reminded of God's love for those who
try and do welland also for those
who try and do not do as well as they
wish.

Please join us during our school
masses on Wednesdays at 8:20.
Lenten prayer services on Monday
mornings at 8:10 in the school foyer.

Reconciliation on March

i 8™ Stations of the
@ Cross on  Fridays,
] .§ March 10" and March

31% at 2:00pm.
Mas, Dassler

Lenten Activities

During the Lenten season, each
Monday at 8:10, St. Jlohn Bosco staff
and students will be praying a Lenten
prayer together in the school’s foyer.
On March 8™, Grades 3-8 will be
celebrating the sacrament of
Reconciliation right after mass. On
Fridays, March 10" and 31%, students
in grades 1-8 will be praying the
Stations of the Cross with Fr. Ryan at
Corpus Christi Church at 2:00pm.
Thanks to Fr. Tony, Fr. Tom, Fr. Ryan,
and Fr. Bob for fitting SIB students
into your busy Lenten calendar!

Almsgiving Participation at 518

Families at SIB are participating in
two almsgiving projects this Lenten
season. The first is donating used and
gently worn clothes to Clothe My
Peaple. All clothing items can be
dropped off in the collection boxes
outside of the schoo! office. No shoes
or helts will be accepted.
Parishioners are invited to
participate. We will be accepting
items through April 11™. The second
is collecting money for CRS
Operation Rice Bowl. Each family
received a rice bowl in their family
folder. Both projects help us think of
others in need during Lent.

Wrap up of Catholic Schools Week

=g St. John  Bosco
mﬂ,ﬂﬁ-ﬂ'f‘ School enjoyed a
'y ;,{‘ P8 week of
i knowtedge, faith,

and fun during

Catholic Schools Week! We started
the week dressing in our craziest
mismatched outfits and enjoyed
mixing up the grades while playing
board games. On Tuesday, we all
dressed in our jammies and played
Kahoot! Other days included Special
Persons Day, Superhero Day, crazy
sock, hat and hair day and everyone’s
favorite, Bunco! Thanks to Jenny
Spude and Colleen Geurts from the
Sturgeon Bay lunch program for the
awesome meal for Special Person’s
Day. Also, a big thank you to our
servers, Helen Berto, Arnie Berto,
Terie Johnson, Sue
Kuffel, Heidi
Tomaszewski, Ltinda
Walczak, and Laure
Zenefski. Check out the school’s
Facebook page to view more pictures
from our favorite week of the year.




Gala of Giving Raffie

As you are reading this, St. John
Bosco's  largest  fundraiser s
occurring or will have occurred last
night. The live Gala Raffle will be
drawn at 6:00pm on Saturday, March
4™ Doors are opening at 5:00pm
with our silent auction items closing
at 7:00pm. If you are reading this on
Saturday, please stop over and check
out our 10 silent auction items, buy a
beverage, and enjoy some fun
conversation. 7 lucky people will win
or would have won prize monies
worth $10,000. Thank you to the
parishioners who bought a ticket or
two, attended the live event, bidon a
silent auction item, and supported
SJB with this fundraiser. Names of
the winners will be listed in next
month’s Parish Connection.

St. John Bosco School is accepting
registrations for the 2023-2024
school year. We have spaces open in
grades 4K-8. Remember that SJB is
offering a 4K half-day and full day
program. Contact the school office if
interested in receiving a registration
packet. 920-743-4144

siB will be seling _ %
Beerntsen’s Candies for T

Easter. Families will be selling milk
chocolate bunnies, crosses, fudge
eggs, and 4 varieties of boxed
chocolates. All proceeds will benefit
the Washington DC trip for the SIB
class of 2024. Last day to place an
order is Monday, March 13%. Ask any
$JB family or call the school office to
place an order.

Thank you to two Board of Trustee
members for their vyears of
dedication to our school - Kristen
Jeanquart, and Greg Holub. Kristen
was an integral part of the marketing
of our school, and Greg was our
chairperson for the last year. We are
sad that both have stepped down but
greatly appreciate all they have done
for SJB!

Classroam Galo Smileys

As an incentive, when a Gala

raffle ticket was purchased

from a student, that student

received a raffle smiley face to be
placed on their classroom door. The
class with the highest percentage of
smiley faces and the class that sold
the most tickets will receive a special
treatl As of Tuesday afternoon, SIB
had sold 406 tickets, and Grade 2 had
sold the most raffle tickets with 71
and had the highest percentage of
smiley faces. Our students make
wonderful salespeople!

SJB is offering an added incentive for
families to sell Gala Raffle tickets this
year. For every 10 raffle tickets that a
family sold, their name will be
entered into a special drawing for 4
Club seat tickets to a regular season
Packer Game. As of publication of
this newsletter, 9 families are in the
drawing. We will let you know who
the lucky family was next month,
Tickets have been donated by Nicolet
National Bank.
SJB's second YEE T 3
graders e B '_
celebrated the [ PSSR L
sacrament  of !' AL ;'
Reconciliation -

on Saturday, February 11 at Corpus
Christi Church. We are so proud of
these second graders for
participating in  this 2 important
sacrament. Congratulations!

Kringle Fundraiser

Thank you to everyone

g N

who sold and
purchased Uncle
Mike's Kringles. The
fundraiser benefitted the

Washington DC trip for the class of
2024. 1t was a huge success!

St. John Bosco School will not be in
session the week of March 20-24 due
to spring break. We will be back in
session on Monday, March 28%,

S)B Parish Connection

Spring Tailgate Party Reward
Thank you for supporting our school.

Students and staff will enjoy a
tailgate party this spring as a reward
for selling over 400 raffle tickets!
Next up, a day off of school for selling
500 tickets. The final goal is 600
tickets and the reward would be a
movie at the Sturgeon Bay Cinemal

Trash to Treasure

Each year, your collecting efforts
bring in $1000's of dollars to our
school. Please continue to support
our school by collecting these items
and turning them into the school
office.
What we collect
v Tadych’s MarketPlace Receipts
v Receipts for Box Tops for
Education (Must be scanned
within two weeks of purchase)
Thank you to our volunteers, Tara
DePrey and Kristine Matysiak, who
organize and count the items we
collect!

Knights of Columbus Free Throw Contest

Congratulations to iR
Camryn Orns, who [ L8

finised 1* in the 13 year
old division of the
Knights of Columbus
District Free Throw
Competition! Camryn

¢

made 21 out of 25 free throws to
advance to Regionals. Regionals will
be held on March 18" at West

DePere High School. Good Luck

Camryn!

Running Club will begin the last week
of March for SJB students. This is an
after-school program for grades K-8.
The season ends with the Green Bay
Cellcom Race on May 21%. Thanks to
our Athletic Director, Mr. Orns, for
coordinating this club.

St. John Bosco School will have one
team competing in the Middle School
Math Team Competition on March
14 Thanks to our Math teacher, Mrs.
Glasheen, for preparing our students.
Good luck Bobcats!
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ADT-Monitored Home Security 4 o
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